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To crack down on illegal tourist guides and unlicensed travel
agents, the TIC launched joint operations with several gov-

ernment departments to carry out spot checks at various tour-
ist attractions on 23 August and 9 September. During the
two operations, five tourist guides were found to have
no Tourist Guide Pass, but there were no illegal guides
or unlicensed agents (see "Council Bulletin") . The TIC wil l
continue to join forces with the Government to ensure quality
service for group visitors.

The Demerit System for Registered Shops has been in
place since April this year to make sure that such shops honour
their pledges made to the TIC, thereby protecting the shopping
interests of group visitors. The Committee on Shopping-
related Practices deliberated for the first time on 9 Sep-
tember cases concerning suspected violations commit-
ted by nine shops. Two of them were given 10 demerits,
and thus were issued with warning letters, and four others
were each given five demerits, which indicate the deter-
mination of the Committee to safeguard visitors .

As for the outbound industry, the levy amount for August
was the lowest for the past five years. Factors contributing to
that were mainly external such as the bombings in London and
Egypt, and the earthquake in Japan. As these factors are hardly
within our control , we can only hope a more stable external
environment will soon return. It is worth mentioning, however,
that despite flagging business, members had provided
services slightly better than last year: the complaint figures
for the first eight months of this year recorded a 8%
decrease compared with the same period of last year .

At a recent meeting, the TIC Board has resolved to allow
members to charge a service fee of no less than HK$30 per
ticket with effect from 1 October 2005 in view of the fact that
members are required to collect, on behalf of local and over-
seas airlines, airports and governments, a rising number of sur-
charges, charges and taxes imposed on air tickets, thus greatly
increasing their workload and financial risks. It is hoped that
travellers will understand that paying a fee for a service
is nothing unusual and that members should notify their
customers of the service fee when quoting air fares.

The biggest event of the year, the Annual General Meeting,
is scheduled for 9 November. Members are urged to attend the
meeting and cast their ballot to elect their directors.  

Joseph Tung


